
1/27/21 Board Meeting Chief’s Report 

 
-We put a down payment down on a Type 3 Wildland Engine that ticks all the essential 
boxes and most of our desirable boxes.  Marc and Tom will be flying out to Sacramento 
next week to inspect it and drive it home. 
 
-We received and trained on the new monitors (Tempus Pro).  We are waiting on new 
mounts so we can put them in the ambulances. 
 
-We received and trained with our new ROSC-U CPR device.  It is now on Medic 386. 
 
-Medic 386 is back in service after a warranty repair that took it out of service for about 
three weeks.   
 
-Lighting- Voltking Electric came in last year at $5,687, but unfortunately we had to divert 
that money to a new furnace and hot water heater.  I’d like to do this project this year if 
possible. 
 
-The new engine hunt took away time I was hoping to complete the new reserve member 
policy on.  I hope to complete it in February. 
 
We were paid for the Cameron Peak and Pine Gulch fires.  The district made about $21,000 
on these two assignments. 
 
December Calls: 
 
9 Medicals 
1 false alarm 
1 MVA 
1 LE Assist 
2 Dispatched and cancelled enroutes 
 
14 calls for December 
 
178 calls on the year (2020) We had 247 calls in 2019, however, 70 of those were cancelled 
enroute compared to only 13 cancelled enroutes in 2020.  This is because we stopped 
running auto-aid with Intercanyon during weekday daytime calls. 
  
 
 


